Powell's Valley Water District

31 ADAMS RIDGE ROAD ● P.O. BOX 550 ● CLAY CITY, KENTUCKY 40312 ● 606 663-5870 THIS INSTITUTION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER AND PROVIDER

The Powell's Valley Water District Board of Commissioners held their regular monthly meeting at the district office located 31 Adams Ridge Rd on Monday May 8, 2023 at 9:00 am.

Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore, Superintendent Kendell Knox, Commissioner Babe Howard, Chairman Stephen Everman, Bookkeeper Ashley Hood, Randy Ledford.

Ashley Hood presented the April 2023 sewer financial information for review. Motion was made to accept the April 2023 sewer financial information by Chairman Stephen Everman, second Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore.

Ashley Hood presented April 2023 water financial information and the April 2023 minutes for review. Motion was made to accept the April 2023 financial information and the April 2023 minutes by Chairman Stephen Everman, second Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated when we talk to Rural Water about the Alternative Rate Increase ask about a payment plan to pay the cost for the increase.

Superintendent Kendell Knox asked Commissioner Babe Howard if he would like to have his term renewed for another 4 years as Commissioner. Commissioner Babe Howard agreed to be on the board another term. Bookkeeper Ashley Hood stated she will get a letter for term renewal sent to the Judge Executive to be put on the agenda for the fiscal court meeting.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated within the next couple weeks the loan at the bank for the property will be ready to sign. Chairman Stephen Everman and Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore will sign the loan for the district.

Bookkeeper Ashley Hood stated applications are still coming in for outside labor. We will give it a few more weeks and see what we get and look at what we have on hand for interviews.

With no other business Chairman Stephen Everman adjourned the meeting.